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Christmas Guest Editorial 
 

SEVEEERN is no longer heard in Len's 

distinctive tones, above the glitz and glamour 

that marks another season of Strictly Come 

Dancing. This catch-phrase has been replaced 

by 'it's never too early for a TEN from Shirley' 

as the show moves onward towards the final 

showdown and then the Christmas Special. By 

then any remaining blisters will have burst, 

figures trimmer as weight has been lost (or 

redistributed), spray tan applied (again and 

again), sequins stitched and fleckles fleckled, as 

music and dancing have become one long 

celebration of all that glitters - which, for one 

couple, will lead to the glitter ball award of 

2017. 

 Whilst TV scheduling, and adverts in 

particular, seem quick to declare we are only, 

perhaps, seveeern weeks from Christmas Day, 

there are times when we need to pause and 

remember what it is we are celebrating: could it 

be the biggest present given (or received), or 

maybe families sharing meals and spending time 

together, or do we remember the birth of God's 

only child - marked by numerous nativity 

productions, Christingles, and carol services 

throughout Wensleydale. 

 So, if we begin with a present, of whatever 

size and cost, it's clear that gifts given equal 

presents received: gifts from today, the present, 

for use tomorrow, to bring joy to somebody 

else. Whether offered to, or received from, 

family and friends, the gift becomes a symbol of 

relationship: the annual Toy Service in Hawes 

on 3rd December offers everyone the 

opportunity to demonstrate our care for those 

less fortunate than ourselves. 

 Perhaps the annual family gathering, or a meal 

together with friends, provides your Christmas 

celebration moment: an abundance of food, 

cutlery and emergency chairs pressed into use 

by folk arriving from far and wide. Left-overs 

the next day remind us of the people and 

conversations shared. Yet we know all too well, 

how many families rely on Foodbanks, with the 

one based in Richmond being used ever more 

frequently.  

 I wonder how many households could use this 

Advent period to place an item of food, daily, in 

a box at home by way of preparing for 

Christmas, and then offer the 25 items gathered 

to the Richmond Foodbank, as their gift for 

others during the Christmas season? 

 Christmas nativity productions might well 

provide that 'warm, fuzzy glow' as older 

generations watch their youngest take part in the 

traditional Christmas play, create a Christingle 

and sing familiar carols round the Christmas 

tree. Carols that tell the story we think we know 

so well; Christmas songs that narrate the nativity 

becoming the comfort blanket we cling to at 

Christmas because, well, 'we've always done it 

this way.' 

 But at Christmas we celebrate something new, 

extraordinary and completely unheard of before: 

God becoming small enough to hold in a 

manger, in the arms of you and I - Emmanuel, 

God with us, today. 
 

Beneath the paper wrappings, there's an open 

stable door, 

Beneath the fir tree trappings, there's a welcome 

and there's more. 

Beyond the tinsel fairy is a presence that's 

divine, 

There's a child to change the future, turning 

water into wine. 
 

 Clare Stainsbyôs carol cleverly takes us 

beyond the reality of Christmas in Britain today 

ï of the multitude of gifts, over-eating and the 

Strictly glitter ball  - to marvel at the presence of 

the divine in a stable in Bethlehem. Through the 

words of this carol we are encouraged to look, 

look everywhere - and with the right eyes you 

will see God this Christmas-time. 

   Indeed, it is certainly worth celebrating that 

there is so much more to this Christmas season 

than the stuff that will be thrown out with the 

recycling in the New Year. Whatever you are 

doing- preparing, performing or partying- I wish 

you God's blessing this Christmas-time. 

Rev. Janet Park 
 

Chainsaw Sculptures 
by Andris Bergs 

    On-site carving, commissions  
    and demonstrations 

                  650175  or  07754 843449 
    www.chainsawsculptures.co.uk 

       Manor House, Worton.  DL8 3EU  
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Christmas Artwork at Hawes School 
 

This year the Reg Fagg Christmas Artwork 

Trophy competition was held at the Hawes 

Primary School. Entries were received from 

each year class. Over 40 pieces of art work were 

entered.  Each  yearôs class winner went forward 

to compete for the trophy. The winners were;-  

Class 1. Harry Fothergill   4 years old. 

Class 2. Sid  Peacock    6 years old. 

Class 3. Tommy Fagg.    7 years old. 

Class 4. Natasha Heseltine 10 years old. 

 The overall winner was Tommy Fagg and his 

artwork appears on the front cover of the 

Newsletter. 

   In this Issue  Page 
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Eunice the Ewe 
Last month I was hiding in the undergrowth on  the 

front cover and the winner of the Ã10 prize is Mary 
Young from Skidby, East Yorkshire. 

Where am I now? To enter for the Ã10 prize, please 

include your postal address if replying by email. 

THE NEXT ISSUE WILL BE 

PRODUCED  on January 23rd/24th 

DEADLINE FOR COPY  

TUESDAY JANURY 16th 

Please note the new earlier deadline 

date. 

Submission of  articles 

 

Please note that all submissions should comply   

with current copyright legislation. If submitted 

articles are not the original work of the person 

submitting them, then all relevant permission 

should be sought and granted for reproduction.   
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 Medical Alert Bracelets 
 

How many residents in the Dale have an allergy 

to peanuts, paracetamol, penicillin, or anything 

else? We have searched the web for suppliers of 

silicone medical alert wrist bands, but they want 

to sell you 1000 at a time rather than single ones. 

I have called our local chemists who do not 

stock them ï nor do Boots the Chemists. You 

can buy metal bands, but they are expensive and 

some people are concerned that a chain around 

your wrist could be dangerous. 

 Eventually we came across a supplier at 

Alnwick in Northumberland who sell a plain 

silicone band with Medical Alert printed on the 

outside for Ã5. We checked it was a comfortable 

size and rang straight back with an order for one 

red silicone band (other colours available). 

Printed inside the band we requested the name 

of person, phone number, the allergy, and blood 

group as hospitals need to know that information 

so treatment can start quickly.  You can have 

whatever information you wish on it. It came the 

next day, at a total cost of Ã11.95.  

 You can contact the ID Band company at 

Alnwick by telephoning 0800 999 3669 or go to 

the web site www.theidbandco.com. They do not 

deal with personal callers to their offices. Hope 

this can help you and your relatives and friends 

to have peace of mind.  

Kate Empsall 

Letters Received 
 

Dear Editor 
 

History of Hawes Parish 

and People. 
 

I am wondering whether if, through the pages of 

your excellent newsletter, I could ask a favour of 

your readers.   

 We live in New Zealand, my father-in-law 

Arthur Mann Dinsdale came to New Zealand in 

1928.  His father was James William Dinsdale 

who was born in Hawes in 1880 (his parents 

being James Dinsdale and Alice Mary Chapman, 

daughter of Simon Chapman of Gayle). 

 I have been putting together the Dinsdale 

family tree for my husband and on a recent visit 

to London I discovered a wonderful book 

entitled ñUnder Wetherfell ï The Story of 

Hawes Parish and Peopleò by James Alderson, 

published by Rev. James Alderson c1980 and 

printed by Offset Lithography at Wensleydale 

Press, Hawes.  The copy I found was in the 

Society of Genealogists Office in London and I 

would love to be able to obtain a copy for us if 

possible.  I have not been able to find the book 

online through the secondhand book sites and 

wondered whether any of your readers might 

have a copy of this book sitting in their 

bookshelves which they would be happy for me 

to purchase. 

 We have visited Hawes on a number of 

occasions, the last time being over Christmas of 

2012 when we had a wonderful week staying in 

a cottage in Gayle exploring the area.  My 

husband never had the opportunity to meet his 

grandfather James who became a Methodist 

Missionary, (my father-in-law Arthur was born 

in Bridgetown, Barbardos in 1911) so filling in 

the family background is very important to us, 

our children and future generations. 

 I can be contacted by email at: 

familydins@gmail.com. With many thanks and 

kind regards 

Susan Dinsdale, New Zealand 

 Drop-off points and contacts 

for  news, articles, reports, letters, Whatôs On         
dates, competition entries, suggestions and   
comments: 
 
 Hawes:            Community Office       667400 
 Gayle:       Sarah Champion 
  23, Little Ings     667006 
 Bainbridge:  Sylvia Crookes,   
  3, Bainside     650525 
 Askrigg: Rima Berry, 
      8 Mill Lane             650980 
 Carperby:    Margaret Woodcock,   
      Bella Cottage             663488 
 West Burton:    Nadine Bell,  
  Margarets Cottage    663559 
 Aysgarth: Hamiltonôs Tearoom        663423 
 Redmire: Kevin Davis     624165 
  Westholme    
 Thoralby: Sandra Foley,  Shop    663205 

Mary Scarr  thanks all who sent cards, 

good wishes and visited during  her time in 

hospital. The Friarage Hospital looked after 

me very well. 

http://www.theidbandco.com
mailto:familydins@gmail.com
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      Christmas Competition 

  

Perhaps a little harder 

than most of our 

competitions but you 

have until the January 

16th deadline date to submit your answers 

either by post; by email to 

uwnlinput@gmail.com or by hand to one of the 

drop-off points on page 4.  

 It might be suitable for a ófamily brain-stormô 

around the fire on Boxing Day!  

 There is a special Christmas prize of Ã50 

donated by the Newsletter to the chosen charity 

of the sender of the highest number of correct 

answers received so donôt forget to nominate a 

charity with your entry. 

 These are all cryptic clues. All the answers 

are Buildings or Dwelling Places. 

 eg An ornamental fabric after the M.D.ôs 

helper is P.A. + Lace = Palace 
 

  1  Talk about the French.  

  2  X. I back to stirred X. 

  3  Six and a period of time holds a vehicle. 

  4  After the eighth, name the river. 

  5  Tax an optimist. 

  6  Well established. 

  7  Take a taxi home. 

  8  Mother with purpose inside. 

  9  Part of your head. 

10  Will it clear the clouds away? 

11  Screwed up face. 

12  You are surrounded by Swiss. 

13  To cast off. 

14  Not keen on the cold anymore. 

15  Toilet for a returning soldier. 

16  Barred enclosure holds upset child. 

17  An infant confused by an egg initially. 

18  Not well in Virginia. 

19  The US Secret Service males are upset. 

20  Rubbish without the one after r. 

November Competition Answers 
 

Anagrams - some UK Lakes, some European 

Countries. 

Some of our readers spotted the deliberate 

mistake in clue 2 where the I should have been 

another L. 

1  GO HEN LAUGH = LOUGH NEAGH 

2  NOD MOLL HOC =  LOCH LOMOND 

3  ROT A PLUG = PORTUGAL 

4  WIRE MENDER = WINDERMERE 

5  JAB IN A RAZE = AZERBAIJAN 

6  ROAD RAN = ANDORRA 

7  A THINKABLE SEA WETS =  

    BASSENTHWAITE LAKE 

9  TEN WET DRAWER = DERWENT        

    WATER 

10 LAW RESULT = ULLSWATER 

11 ARK MOM CREWCUT = CRUMMOCK       

     WATER 

12 TIE TEN LICHENS = LIECHTENSTEIN  

13 TEN ALE WANDER = ENNERDALE  

     WATER 
 

The winner of the Ã40 roll-over prize was    

Laura Gavin of Carperby and her chosen 

charity was the Yorkshire Air Ambulance 

Hamiltonõs Tea Room 
At Yoredale House,  

A ysgarth  
Licensed Tea Room  

HOMEMADE FOOD,  
Light Lunches, Clotted Cream Teas  
Open All Year 10.00am ð 4.30pm  

Closed Tuesdays   Tel: 663423   
info@yoredale house.co.uk  

 

 
 

Building Contractor 
Alterations, Extensions, New Builds, Barn Conversions, Roofing, 
Approved Damp Proofing and Remedial Treatment Specialist. 

ALL TRADES COVERED 

email: hawkinsbuilder@hotmail.com 
2 Courtyard Cottage, West Burton, Leyburn, North Yorkshire. DL8 4JY 
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Heavens Above 
 

This month's Geminids meteor shower - debris 

from an asteroid called Phaethon - is one of the 

best of the year.  It's active between December 

8th-17th reaching a peak on the night of 

December 13th/14th. The Geminid display is  

famous for producing  lots of brilliantly  

coloured  'shooting stars'. With the Moon out of 

the way,  you  might see  30 or 40  an hour  

streaking across the sky. The best time to 

observe is after midnight, when the Earth turns 

face-on to the meteor stream. 

 There's a real shortage of bright planets in the 

evening sky  this winter, with only the two dim 

outer planets, Neptune and Uranus,  on show.  

All the action is in the morning sky. Sadly, 

Venus and Saturn are lost to view, but you 

should be able to spot Mercury very low in the 

south-east just before dawn towards the end of 

December and the  first week of January.  Jupiter 

and Mars are also in the south-east slightly 

higher in the sky. They rapidly approach each 

other as the year turns, and by January 7th 

around 6 am, are barely a quarter of a degree 

apart ï a striking sight in binoculars. 

 We have two  'Supermoons' in 2018, the first 

one on January 2nd. So-called Supermoons 

occur when a Full Moon coincides with the 

Moonôs closest approach to the Earth in its orbit, 

causing the Moon to appear a good bit larger and 

brighter than usual - see if you can notice any 

difference. 

 This year's Winter Solstice, marking the 

official start of winter, falls on December 21st. 

The Sun reaches its lowest point in the sky as 

seen from the northern hemisphere, and we get 

the shortest day and longest night. Most of the 

bright winter stars are already well on show, 

however, and by late evening towards the middle 

of the month,  the southern sky is filled with a 

host of bright star patterns.  Orion,  the  Mighty 

Hunter of ancient mythology, dominates the 

scene.  His outline is  quite distinctive with a 

sloping line of three stars forming his  'Belt' and 

the red-giant star, Betelgeuse, marking his left 

shoulder. See if you can spot his Sword, the 

famous Orion Nebula, hanging just below the 

middle Belt star. Orion is trailed by his two 

faithful 'dog stars' Procyon and Sirius.  Sirius, 

the brightest of all the stars, is unmissable 

flashing like a diamond low over the southern 

horizon. Procyon, nowhere near as bright, lies by 

itself  to the east of Orion below the twin stars 

Castor and Pollux in the constellation of Gemini.  

 Orion faces up to his old enemy Taurus the 

Bull to the west. Look for orange-tinted 

Aldebaran, a red-giant star marking the beast's 

baleful eye. Taurus is home to two of the best 

open star clusters in the sky ï The 'V'-shaped 

Hyades (forming the Bull's Face) and slightly 

higher up, the Pleiades or Seven Sistersï they're 

both great targets for binoculars. Almost 

overhead is a really ancient constellationï 

Auriga the Charioteer. It's bright yellow leader, 

Capella, is the sixth brightest star in the sky. 

 On a moonless night  you should be able to 

make out the pale band of the winter Milky Way 

flowing down east of Orion towards the southern 

horizon. A gorgeous sight on a  sparkling 

winter's night.   

 Season Greetings and here's to lots of clear 

skies in 2018. 

Al Bireo 

 

 

 
Computer services �±  
Particularly  the supply,  
repair and maintenance.  
 Networks and servers  
also installed and  
supported. Free advice.  

Specialist services: 
 

*Security Advice/ virus 
removal 
 

*Software solutions  

 

*Website design/hosting  
 

*New laptops in stock  

 

Patrick and Judith Pinches would like to 

thank their friends in Gayle (and most 

particularly their close neighbours) for all their 

help and encouragement throughout a difficult 

six weeks in James Cook and the Friarage 

hospitals. We are both so grateful to you all. 


